
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

ISSUE 17 | 22nd June 2023 

Address: 

123 East Lassen Street Road, Los 

Angeles, California, USA 

 

Dear members of the Lisieux community, 

 

What a term it has been! Only 9 weeks (the shortest term this year) but action- packed, with a 
few of the highlights being Athletics Carnival, First Eucharist celebration and our whole school 
production as a finale this week. The production represents a term of teamwork, bringing 
together the creative energy of many. For our students, it is an incredible opportunity to share 
their talents in drama, music, dance and voice.  Students have the opportunity to develop their 
confidence, work on a project from start to finish, and strengthen connections across the 
school community. It has been a joyful experience seeing it come together and I extend a huge 
thanks and congratulations to all involved. In particular, I would like to acknowledge and thank 
parent Lauren Flint for writing the script (again! Lauren is script writer extraordinaire!) and to 
our staff members Tess Righetti and Carly Finn for producing and directing the show. The 
commitment and creative energy throughout the term from those steering the ship, along with 
their never-failing calm enthusiasm, has enabled the show to come together beautifully. To all 
the parents and family members who assisted with set props, costumes and choreography, we 
are very grateful! Enjoy the show and ‘chookas’ to all our performers! 

   

Each semester our students write a self-reflection and it has been so insightful to read about 
their highlights. Self-reflection allows students to see how they have travelled from Point A to 
Point B, to feel proud of their growth and to learn more about their strengths and learning 
style. It has a powerful role helping students understand what they can do to improve their 
own learning outcomes. 

 

 

SCHOOL CALENDAR 

  
JUNE  
 
Thur 22nd School Production 
 “WHEN I GROW UP” 
 7pm 

 SOLD OUT 
 
Fri 23rd LAST DAY OF TERM 2 
 Finish time 3.15pm 
 
 Pyjama Day & Sausage 

Sizzle 

JULY 
 
Mon 10th Term 3 Begins 
 
Wed 19th Girls Division Soccer 
 
Wed 26th Year ¾ Beach Discovery 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are grateful for the support of parents in so many different ways this term. We recognise that there will always be 
ways in which we can improve and we invite your feedback through the following link:  
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1ieusAI_z7Ijq7CCH_dIdOp0ItQpu_qOqhlWfBOIgH_A/edit 

 

We wish Miss Carly Finn all the very best as she commences a term of leave, travelling overseas. In Carly’s absence, Miss 
Brydie Harman will take on the role of class teacher of Carmel Blue. Ms Siobhan McManus will take on the role of 
Intervention Teacher for Term Three. Miss Zoe Manganelli will also be on leave from her role as Learning Support 
Assistant for the first 8 weeks of term. 

 

Term Two will conclude tomorrow with Pyjama Day and a delicious sausage sizzle, organised by our wonderful Parents 
and Friends committee members. 

I wish all students and their families, along with staff, a safe and happy holiday. Term Three resumes on Monday 10 July 
and we look forward to seeing everyone then.  

 

God’s blessings for the holiday period, 

 

Susan Ryan 

Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au 

Principal 

 

 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1ieusAI_z7Ijq7CCH_dIdOp0ItQpu_qOqhlWfBOIgH_A/edit
mailto:Susan.ryan@lisieux.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lord God, 

 

We open wide the doors our school and invite you to be with us as we learn, grow, express ourselves and take 
risks to unearth new skills. As we prepare for our School Production, we celebrate and give thanks for the gifts of 
creativity and the courage that it takes to perform in front of an audience.  You guide us to express our creativity 
in art, music and movement. You stand beside us as we bravely step out of our comfort zones and perform. Help 
our students and teachers to receive their due congratulations with open hearts, as they are entitled to it for all 
they have done. Keep us safe over the holidays and give us time to rest and be renewed for another term of 
learning. Amen. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is a delightful picture book which explores the magical 
topics of gratitude, kindness and self-love. Isn’t it true that 
everyone sometimes envies someone else and believes their 
life is ‘perfect’?  

This creative and gentle story starts with a child who wishes to 
be something else - a butterfly. The butterfly wishes to be a 
stick insect, the stick insect wants to swim like a whirligig 
beetle… and on it goes until a beautiful dragonfly sees a child 
and thinks – if only I were a child! The book explores the idea 
of being happy with ourselves, and celebrating the unique and 
wonderful things we can do. A great message for kids and 
adults alike! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

As we will begin using the communication platform, SIMON, next term, along with the parent access module, known by the 
acronym PAM, we ask all parents/carers to set up an account. You will receive an email over the holiday break requesting 
that you do so. This may go to your junk mail, however, it is a legitimate message which will provide a link to establish an 
account.  

 

As we have experienced high numbers of head lice infestations, we ask all families to check their children’s hair regularly 
and very closely over the break. Please note that one treatment is never enough and to ensure the infestation is clear, all 
eggs must be removed. While this is extremely time consuming, it is 100% necessary to ensure that the head lice are not 
spread. Your support with this matter would be greatly appreciated. 

SPORTS NEWS 

After a lot of radar watching, the decision was made to hold our Lisieux Athletics Day last Tuesday which was finally able to 
go ahead.  
With the help of our Year 5/6 leaders the Prep-Year 2 students kicked off the day, rotating between the 200m, egg and 
spoon race, sack race, vortex throw, long jump and 50m sprint.  
There were some incredible athletic performances, but even more importantly the house spirit and sporting behaviour on 
display was absolutely outstanding.  
 
By mid morning, it was time for the Year 3-6 students to kick off their events, rotating between hurdles, 100m, 200m, 
discus and shot put. Just like the juniors, these students were competing to score points for their house, but additionally 
there were spots on the school athletics team up for grabs. The competition was fierce but fair and all students competed 
in great spirits. Parrwang made it a clean sweep of the house sporting events this year, closely followed in the final 
standings by Kunuwarra, Gherang and Bundjil.  
Congratulations to all the students who participated on the day and a big thanks to all of the staff and parents for their 
support. 
 
 
This Monday the 19th June, Maeve Timms, Shari Furness, Lillie Taylor, Jackson Molloy and Milla Molloy represented Lisieux 
in the Western Metro Cross Country Championships at Brimbank Park in Melbourne. We are all so proud of these students 
and their efforts on the day in tough conditions. Congratulations! 
 
While the Regional Cross Country wrapped up a busy term on the sporting front, we have more to come in Term Three. Our 
girls soccer team will compete at the Bellarine Division event on July 19, followed by District Athletics on Aug 11, so still 
plenty to look forward to! 
 



 

Six Fun-filled ideas to keep the kids busy these school holidays 

via www.home-co.com.au 

School holidays are a time for children to relax, have fun, and explore their own interests. However, keeping kids entertained 
over the two weeks of the Winter holidays can sometimes be a tough challenge for parents. Here at HomeCo., we love to help 
you make the most of the school holidays.  Here are six fun and creative ideas to keep your kids occupied and entertained: 

Arts and Crafts: 

Unleash your child's creativity through arts and crafts activities. Set up a dedicated craft station at home and provide them 
with materials like paints, papers, beads, and clay. Encourage them to create masterpieces or even start a DIY project. 

Science Experiments: 

Engage your kids in fun and educational science experiments. Look for simple experiments that can be done at home using 
everyday items. From making homemade volcanoes to creating slime, science experiments will keep them entertained while 
learning new things. 

Cooking Adventures: 
 
Involve your children in the kitchen by allowing them to help  
with cooking and baking. Choose age-appropriate recipes and  
let them participate in measuring ingredients, mixing, and decorating.  
This not only helps develop their culinary skills but also promotes a  
sense of responsibility. 

 



 

 

 

Indoor Campout: 

Create a camping experience right at home by setting up an indoor campout. Pitch a tent, bring out sleeping bags, and 
indulge in camping-themed activities like storytelling. It's a great way to have fun and spark their imagination. 

Reading and Movie Marathon: 

Encourage a love for reading by organising a reading marathon. Set aside dedicated reading time, and let your children 
explore their favourite books. You can also complement this with a movie marathon. It's a perfect combination of 
entertainment and learning. 

Get Out and About 

It might be cold but encourage your kids to embrace the great outdoors by organizing nature adventures. Plan a hike, visit a 
local park, or go on a nature scavenger hunt. Or check you local HomeCo. for any free kids activities during the school 
holidays, so they can play and you can relax with a coffee! 

The school holidays are an opportunity for both parents and kids to have fun and explore. By incorporating these six ideas 
into school holiday plans, you can keep your kids entertained, engaged, and happy throughout the break. 

 

 



 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

    

   

  

 

  

   

  

 

 

 

   

 

 

  



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS NEWS 

 

 

 

A reminder that Sausage Sizzle alongside Pyjama Day is tomorrow. Those who have ordered will 

receive 

·       A sausage in bread 

·       A packet of Cobs Popcorn 

·       A piece of fruit 

Thanks so much! 

 

A huge thank you to all those that have offered to assist on the day and a special thank you to Chris 

and Jess of One Agency Surfcoast (https://oneagencysurfcoast.com.au/) for kindly sponsoring the 

popcorn and to Woolworths Torquay North who once again are so generously sponsoring the fruit 

and the sausages. 

 

 

The P and F committee wishes all families and happy and safe holiday break, we’ll see you in Term 3. 

 

 
Don’t forget to join us at our next fundraising event, Bubbles and Brushes with 

Lauren Barton. To purchase a ticket click here. Be quick, places are limited 

 

https://www.trybooking.com/events/landing/1065016?eid=1065016&
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